
 

Board Briefs 

November 8, 2011 

The first Board of Education meeting each month is a work session; the second is an action meeting.  
The following information contains highlights from the November 8, 2011 Readington Board of  
Education work session meeting.  For complete minutes from this meeting, please check the district 
website (www.readington.k12.nj.us) on or about December 7, 2011. 

The next Board of Education meeting is scheduled for November 22, 2011 at 7:30 PM in the Board meeting 
room at Holland Brook School.  Please review the agenda that will be posted on Friday, November 18, and 
consider attending.   

Work Session Agenda 
The motions for Finance/Facilities, Education/Technology, and Personnel were reviewed, discussed and will 
be voted upon at the November 22 meeting.   

Committee Reports 
 Finance/Facilities: Mr. Finn reported that the committee met on October 26 and discussed custodial    

contracted services and roofing options.  Their next meeting will be held on Friday, November 18 at 2 p.m. 
in public session. 

 Personnel: Mrs. Filler reported that the committee met to discuss the HBS principal search. 
 Green: Mr. Zwerling reported that the committee has been discussing composting costs and implementa-

tion.  They also reviewed the plan for solar panels at the schools through the power purchase agreement 
specification with the cooperative project with Readington Township; there are roofs in the district that 
cannot be used for this project due to their warranty age. 

 Ad Hoc Anti-Bullying: Each school now has its own school-based committee. 

* * * * * * * * * * 

Appointment 
Paul Nigro was appointed Principal of Holland Brook School at a salary of $108,000 (prorated), effective   
January 3, 2012 to June 30, 2012. 


